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Expo Train Testing

Please click here for an update on upcoming train testing activities. 

Testing schedules are dynamic and subject to change. For the latest on construction activities and/or testing schedules, please visit BuildExpo.org.

http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/092311-Train-Testing-Update.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Fire Detection Systems for Pasadena Gold Line Traction Power Sub-Stations (TPS) and Signal System Bungalows IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure the services of a Contractor to provide professional design services and equipment for Fire Detection Systems for the Pasadena Gold Line Traction Power Sub-Stations and Signal System Bungalows. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from September 23, 2011 to November 21, 2011.

The Contractor will provide the design package, delivery and warranty of Fire Detection Systems materials, parts and equipment; test plan, procedures and forms; programming of Fire Control Panel; coordination with each local jurisdiction for final testing, acceptance and operating permit; training and certification of Metro personnel for the installation, operation, maintenance and testing of the installed equipment.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered Elizabeth Hernandez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7334.
Construction Notices

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project
The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements contractor is scheduled to implement a full northbound directional freeway closure between Getty Center Drive and Ventura Boulevard to support the removal and replacement of freeway overhead signs on Saturday, September 24, 2011, weather permitting. Freeway lane closures will begin at 11 p.m., leading up to the full northbound freeway closure between 1 a.m. to 7 a.m. Sunday, September 25, 2011. Ramps within the freeway closures may begin to close at 7 p.m. Saturday evening. To view construction notice in its entirety, click here. 
http://www.metro.net/projects_studies/I405/images/notice_2011_0924.pdf
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be traveling to Washington, DC and meeting with US Department of Transportation officials, specifically with the Federal Transit Administration. I will also be holding an All Hands Meeting, attending the LOSSAN Board Meeting and taking part in the Federal Transit Administration’s Triennial Review Exit Conference. Finally, I will be attending APTA’s Expo Meeting in New Orleans.


	

	








